
January 23, 2019 
T JT:19:004 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
Director, Division of Spent Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
11555 Rockville Pike 
One White Flint North 
Rockville MD 20852 

SUBJECT: Docket No. 71-9372, Framatome TN-B1 Shipping Container, 5 Year Renewal 
Request and Supplemental Information For Our Application For Approval For 
Incorporation Of ATRIUM 11 Fuel Assemblies. 

References: (1) Framatome LetterTJT:18:031 dated September6, 2018 "Docket No. 71-9372, 
Framatome TN-B1 Shipping Container, Application For Approval For Incorporation 
of ATRIUM 11 Fuel Assemblies. 
(2) US NRC Letter dated 21 June 2018 "CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE NO. 
9372, REVISION NO. 1, FOR THE MODEL NO. TN-B1 PACKAGE" 

While Framatome works with the NRC to clarify the TN-B1 Certificate of Compliance (CoC) for 
the previous amendment request [Reference (1 )], we formally request a five year renewal of 
CoC 9372 for the model TN-B1 packaging. The expiration date of the current certificate is April 
30, 2019. This request is made to combine actions which we feel should assist the NRC with 
minimizing repetitive actions. 

Reference (1) was our application for a revision to the CoC, which was an attachment to 
reference (2). That CoC contained a limitation that ATRIUM 11 fuel shall contain only 
commercial grade uranium. This restriction was unique to ATRIUM 11 fuel. Our application 
sought to remove the restriction and making the ATRIUM 11 subject to the same CoC 
conditions as the ATRIUM 10 and other fuel types permitted under this Co C. 

During our discussions with the NRC PM and a review of the documents we had submitted with 
this application we found that we had not submitted a proposed revision to the CoC. 

Attached is our proposed revision 2 to the TN-B1 CoC. We respectfully request the proposed 
CoC be considered as a part of our application. 

If you have any questions concerning this request, please feel free to contact me at 509-375-
8550 or Bryan Flanagan at 509-375-8537. 

Very truly yours, 

~'-~~ 
Timothy J. Tate, Manager 
Environmental, Health, Safety and Licensing 

Framatorne Inc. 
2101 Horn Rapids Road 
Richland, WA 99354 
Tel: (509) 375-8100 

www.framatome.com 



U.S NRC 
January 23, 2019 

Copy to 
Pierre Saverot (w attachments) 
Anthony Hsia (w/o attachments) 

Attachments: 
A. Proposed Changes for TN-81 CoC 71-9372 Rev 2 
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